
 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

TO            :  The PENR Officer 

   DENR Oriental Mindoro, Region IV B - MIMAROPA 

Sitio II, Ilang-ilang St., Brgy. Suqui, Calapan City 

 

FROM   : The Head, DENR Action Center/Hotline 

 

SUBJECT  : REFERENCE CODE NO. PCC-CAM-07-11-2022-038 RE: REQUEST FROM MR. 

JOSE RODRIGUEZ, SR. FOR A CUTTING PERMIT TO HARVEST THEIR 

PLANTED VARIOUS TREE SPECIES WITHIN THEIR FLMA DOMAIN IN 

VICTORIA, ORIENTAL MINDORO 
 

DATE  : July 21, 2022 

 Respectfully referred herein email dated 11 July 2022, addressed to President Ferdinand 

Marcos, Jr. thru Dir. Jaime Llaguno Mabilin, Presidential Complaint Center (PCC) bearing Code 

No. PCC-CAM-07-11-2022-038, and indorsed to the DENR Action Center/Hotline from Mr. Jose P. 

Rodriguez, Sr. of Pob. 1, New Public Market, Victoria, Oriental Mindoro thru "Dennis Acosta" 

<denraven17@gmail.com> pertaining to their request, on behalf of Kapyan Agpaysaringan 

Mangyan Tadyawan, Inc., to grant a cutting permit for various tree species including Gmelina, 

Mahogany, and Narra within their 50-hectare managed area in Brgy. Villa Cerveza, Victoria, 

Oriental Mindoro under a Forest Land Management Agreement (FLMA). Accordingly, it's been 

over 25 years now since they planted these trees in 1991 to 1992 and are now ready to be harvested 

from which some had already been uprooted due to previous typhoons in the area. Upon 

harvesting, they are planning to renew their FLMA over the area and reinstate their agreement 

with the DENR to incorporate their replanting with the latter's National Greening Program with 

their association as the principal administrator. Hence, this merits for your appropriate actions, 

consistent with existing laws, rules, and regulations. 

   

 Kindly inform directly the requesting party of action taken in this regard furnishing the 

PCC and this Office for monitoring/reference purposes. Expeditious action is requested in 

accordance with the provisions of Republic Act No. 11032, otherwise known as the Ease of Doing 

Business and Efficient Government Service Delivery Act of 2018 as implemented and enforced 

by the Anti-Red Tape Authority. Please be reminded that failure to timely respond to the public’s 

concern shall be ground for administrative sanctions under existing laws and regulations. 

 

For immediate attention, please. 

 

MERLINDA R. MANILA 

 

 

Copy furnished: 

         The Presidential Complaint Center (PCC), Malacañang, Manila 

         The Undersecretary USEC for Field Operations and Environment  

         DENR Region IV B MIMAROPA, 1515 L & S Building,  

         Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila 

         Mr. Jose P. Rodriguez, Sr., Poblacion 1,  

         New Public Market, Victoria, Oriental Mindoro        /jmm 

Republic of the Philippines 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 

Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City 

Tel Nos. (632) 8929-66-26/28; 8929-6635/8929-3618/8929-4028 

IP Phone Trunkline No. 8988-3367 

Website: http/www.denr.gov.ph/ E-mail: web@denrgov.ph 



---------- Forwarded message --------- 

From: Presidential Complaint Center (PCC) <pcc@malacanang.gov.ph> 

Date: Tue, Jul 12, 2022 at 2:01 PM 

Subject: Re: Cutting permit arrangement of mahogany, nara and gemelina trees 

To: DENR Action Center <actioncenter@denr.gov.ph> 

Cc: Dennis Acosta <denraven17@gmail.com> 

Sir/Madam: 

Respectfully forwarding the email* received through the Presidential Complaint Center 

(PCC) email address pcc@malacanang.gov.ph, for appropriate action, consistent with existing laws, rules and regulations on the 

matter, seeking intercession relative to issues and concerns which may be best addressed/coordinated by that Office.A reply direct 

to the party/ies concerned copy furnished the Center citing PCC Code No., will be highly appreciated. Expeditious action is requested 

in accordance with the provisions of Republic Act No. 11032, otherwise known as the Ease of Doing Business and Efficient 

Government Service Delivery Act of 2018 as implemented and enforced by the Anti-Red Tape Authority. Please be reminded that 

failure to timely respond to the public’s concern shall be a ground for administrative sanctions under existing laws and regulations.If 

you have any questions/comments/queries/suggestions, please email us at pcc@malacanang.gov.ph 

Your Feedback is valuable to us especially during these challenging times. Please let us know your experience by clicking 

the link below! 

https://forms.gle/aL3jYCGTud8qZaD9A 

PRESIDENTIAL COMPLAINT CENTER 

Office of the President of the Philippines 

A | J. P. Laurel Street, Malacanang Complex, San Miguel, Manila 

T | +63 2 8249 8310 Local 8175 

Monday - Friday (except National Holidays and Work Suspensions) 8:15 AM - 5:00 PM 

  

* OFFICIAL PCC TRANSMITTAL TO FOLLOW 

IMPORTANT NOTICE: 

The information contained in the communication is privileged and confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or 

entity to whom it is addressed and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the intended recipient, you must not disclose or use 

the information contained in it. If you have received this email in error, please notify us immediately by return email and delete the 

document. The Center is neither liable for the proper and complete transmission of the information nor for any delay in its receipt. 

The Center accepts no liability for any damage caused by this email or its attachments due to viruses, interference, interception, 

corruption or unauthorized access. /CCC 

Code No. PCC-CAM-07-11-2022-038 

DENR 

From: "Dennis Acosta" <denraven17@gmail.com> 

To: "Presidential Complaint Center, PCC" <pcc@malacanang.gov.ph> 

Sent: Monday, July 11, 2022 12:35:57 PM 

Subject: Cutting permit arrangement of mahogany, nara and gemelina trees 

888.gob.ph 

July 11,2022 

Magandang araw po pangulong Bong Bong Marcos! 

Ako po siginoong Jose P. Rodriguez Sr. May sapat na taong gulang, nakatira sa Pob.1 New public Market, Victoria, 

Oriental Mindoro. Ako po ay nagsasalaysay sa kadahilanang kami po ay humihingi po sa inyo ng tulong na 

maisaayos po itong aming hinaing na matagal na po naming hinihintay, magmula pa po ito noong taong 2018. 

Lubos po naming inaasahan ang maagap po ninyong pag tugon. 

 Umaasa po kami at maraming salamat po.  

Gumagalang: 

Jose P Rodriguez Sr. 
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